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We will remember them ….
Dear Parents
Welcome to a centennial Remembrance Hermes, a special day that we have shared with our whole community. 
A brilliant start to the week saw us welcome Mr Stazicker back to school. The school hasn’t quite been the same without Ian and a big void has now been filled.
With Mrs Sleightholme arriving back in school on the 22nd November we are shortly going to be back to our full contingent.
I would also like to welcome Brenden, the latest recruit to our kitchen team. I’m looking forward to tasting his speciality recipe. I did ask him to cook my favourite liver, bacon and onions and I got the same reply that I have had from Kerry for the last five years. They tell me it really is offal and I’m the only person in the universe that likes it.
In school, we have been experimenting with what it is like to have no homework for a week. I am seeking the opinions of all stakeholders so please do feel free to email me to share your thoughts on how you think is has been received and the impact it has had on your child. I’ll be doing the same with our teachers early next week, with particular respect to the children’s concentration and effort in class.
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Form 7s proved that there are beneficial aspects to homework, particularly those where children have freedom to explore a particular topic accompanied with lots of creative and practical skills. They were asked to produce 3D models of living cells. Their work has been excellent examples of which can be seen on the window ledge of the main staircase.
I have lots of canine matters to report on this week as the school seems to have had a dog rush. The Jones family have welcomed Maple, their Cockapoo to their busy household and the Bursar and her husband Ray have welcomed Lucy, their Parson Russell to their home. The admin office is full of talk of how best to house train their puppy or bemoaning the latest fine piece of furniture that has been chewed. Happy days!
Not so happy for Betty, my tortoise, as she has hibernated herself somewhere in my [image: image8.png]


garden. Despite digging over every inch of soil to find her, she has proved elusive and is still deep underground somewhere. The news is better for my summer recruit, Bomber. He’s been much more sensible and befits a tortoise perhaps forty years old. He’s safely tucked up in a box full of straw in a cool corner of my shed with a long sleep ahead of him. It’s a worrying wait for all tortoise owners.
On Wednesday evening, Form 8 thrilled us all with their performance of “Much Ado” as part of their contribution to the Shakespeare in Schools Festival. They were all spellbinding and we were so proud of them. Special thanks must be expressed to Mrs Fernley for inspiring our young actors and actresses to do so well. I know their parents were also very proud.
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On the learning front we have extended our creative thinking of how to keep “fidgety” learners happy by buying two pedal wheels that they can spin whilst working. This follows on from the well-received stand-up desks. As with all matters educational, it is essential to keep experimenting to find out what works for each individual.
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Form 2 have been engaged in some really great active learning this week. As part of their science work they have been naming and labelling all the major trees in the school ground. Mrs Thorpe has also been putting into practice one of our learning targets for the year, which is to effectively incorporate different forms of technology into lessons. She has found a very useful (and free) app which asks you to take a photograph of a leaf and the app gives you the name of the tree. Pictured are two pupils next to our famous Ginka Tree.
[image: image11.jpg]



Staying with the great outdoors, over the holidays, Mr Willemse and I set up a new holiday club offering three days of sport and [image: image12.jpg]


outdoor pursuits. It was warmly received and filled up quickly. We will run a second three-day course from Monday 17th to Wednesday 19th December with climbing, skiing, ten pin bowling and a cinema visit on our agenda. A letter will be winging its way to you shortly. Feel free to pre-book with Kevin.
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Liz Stein was presented with this school garden design from Form 1 after they created it with her help.  It will be displayed for you all to see in the lower school corridor.  

Sunninghill sailors had an unexpected bonus on the last session before half-term when multi Olympic Gold Medal winner Iain Percy OBE asked if we would like a photo with him on his boat. Mrs Sewed was very happy to organize this and the children had such a good time they rather took over the photoshoot - it is difficult to pick him out!

We didn’t manage to do the PTFA AGM this week and have re-scheduled the event for Tuesday 20th November. Technically, we haven’t given you another 21 days’ notice but given it is a postponed date we feel this is acceptable. The meeting will precede the Christmas planning meeting. Please do feel free to join us in the Drawing Room at 6pm. There will be tasty cheese and wine treats to entice you in!
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Finally, it has been a busy day for Mrs Moss and her Chamber Choir today. They were asked by Solent Radio to close their Remembrance Day radio programme broadcast from the Keep Museum in town. I hope you managed to hear them live on the radio. We played it live to the school in assembly.
They then have this afternoon’s service at St George’s Church to hastily prepare for. It is going to be a very busy day for them all. I will let you know how it goes next week.
In the meantime, please do spend a quiet few moments in reflection this weekend, paying tribute to those from all countries [image: image16.jpg]


around the world who have lost loved ones. In this morning’s assembly I shared a lovely prayer for peace with the school.
Wishing you a lovely weekend with your family. 
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Mr John Thorpe 
Headmaster
Fledglings
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Fledglings have enjoyed exploring and learning about the outdoor environment during Autumn. On a walk around the school grounds they found great satisfaction playing in a giant pile of leaves, throwing handfuls into the air and giggling with friends as they landed on top of them (sorry Ray and Les!). Liz had a surprise to show us back in the greenhouse area - two hibernating hedgehogs, wow! We were very excited and offered plenty of questions.
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Nursery
On Monday morning there was no assembly so we do something called ‘Big Read’ where all the classes across the school mix together to read together. So Nursery enjoyed Form 1 come in and read to the Nursery children this is lovely to see.

[image: image20.jpg]



[image: image21.jpg]e



This week in Nursery we have been watching a clip from Cbeebies that relates to Remembrance day. We have talked about why we wear a poppy at this time of year and all the children have made their own stain glass poppy to go up for a display.

Let’s Explore with Reception & Nursery
This week Reception and Nursery worked together to make their own printing of a poppy and we all spoke about why we wear a poppy. They all had a go at making their own rocket for a firework display in Reception classroom. As well as all the lovely art activities the children were able to get out in the wet weather and find sticks ready for their fire they are going to have with a hot chocolate in the next couple weeks.
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Form 7
Creative Curriculum – Lego Robotics

We have been doing robotics in creative curriculum. We chose our groups of 3 and got given instructions to build a robot. It took us 2-3 weeks to make the robots depending on how quickly the groups made them. Whilst we made our robots we overcame some challenges, such as; reading the instructions carefully and staying on task! Although, I (Erin) managed to drop our group’s robot and it took longer than we expected to put it back together!
We had the help of Mrs. Smith, Mr. Adams, Mrs. Sewed and Mrs. Brunt, though we think we were better than them at building the robots…
Then we started programing the robots on IPads. It took my group (Erin, Freya and Esme) nearly the whole of the lesson to actually get our robot connected to the IPad but after the help from Ben’s group we managed to get back online!
In my group (Lily, Sofia and Archie) we found programing the robots slightly more difficult than we had anticipated, but after a while we got the hang of it. We were all allowed to name our robots. Lily’s team robot was called 3VE101 and Erin’s group was called WALL-E.
We had to do tasks such as; putting out a fire, making it rain, watering a flower and many more challenging activities. Erin’s group’s favorite activities was making it rain and Lily’s group found that the putting out the fire most fun and also challenging. 
We learnt in the topic that you can’t skip a section of instructions and you have to work as a team but thankfully we will be doing it next year as well!

By Erin and Lily 

This half of the term we have been focusing on constructing Lego robots and programing them in groups of 3-4 classmates.
In the first week, we worked on constructing the robots and becoming familiar with them.

The second week came round and we started using the Lego robotics app on the iPad to program our robots. We learnt how to program them with useful help from the teachers.
In the third week we started to do challenges carefully constructed by Henry.

Week four, we changed our challenges and tried something new.
The last week we wrapped everything up with another challenge, this time we picked a very difficult one but after a lot of attempts we managed to complete it
Overall we think this was an amazing experience and we are glad they added it into our curriculum. 
By Ben and Tymon 

The challenge:

In form 7 the past 6 weeks we have been focusing on Lego robotics in creative curriculum. We were split into 6 groups and were told to build a robot. After that we had to program them to achieve tasks and get round obstacles on a Lego robotics map. This year the theme was Hydrodynamics so we had to program the robots to achieve water transport and disposal challenges. Some people found this more challenging than others. We also had a few experts amongst us.
Our group:

Our group including Eleni, Megan and Meenakshi built a Robot called Barbara accomplished many of these challenges including the firewoman/man challenge (where you use a fire engine to put out a fire using water). Our group did not have much experience but still managed to achieve a variety of challenges. We had lots of fun but we still managed to learn some valuable lesson from it.
Next year we will use our skills to compete in the 2019 Lego Robotics competition with a new theme.
By Megan and Eleni 

Music News
Please note Mrs Hawes will be teaching on Wednesday only this week, String group will run at 8am.

Quiz Night
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SPS 16th November - 7:30pm. 10 pound per person, 
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Holiday Club

[image: image26.emf]
Bookings are now being taken for our Christmas Holiday Club.  We are running for the first week of the holidays from Monday 17th December until Friday 21st December.    Booking forms are available from our website.  
https://sunninghillprep.co.uk/information/holiday-club/
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It will be on a first come first served basis so please book early to avoid disappointment.  All bookings to be submitted by Friday 7th December please.
Notes from a small garden . . .
The weather offered us a tiny window this lunchtime and we bravely wrapped up and headed for the green house. Not before we had checked on our newest additions though...

Two hedgehogs have taken up winter residence in our hedgehog boxes! We are delighted that months of diligent care have paid off! The children were all simultaneously silent as we peeked into the box for a glimpse of the sleeping beauties. A very rare occurrence in the garden.. (Silence that is!) We will continue to leave out food and water for them during the cold months ahead and will keep you updated! 

In the greenhouse we sowed trays of seeds, celery and parsley. Along with garlic to overwinter. It was lovely to be back after the holidays with our mini gardeners more enthusiastic than ever!

Jo Foote

PTFA News
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PTFA Christmas Fayre, Thursday 6th December from 7.00 pm

You may already be aware that Christmas is fast approaching… and so too is the annual Sunninghill Christmas Fayre at 7.00 pm on Thursday 6th December (pop the date in your diary).  Julie Hansen has done a marvellous job booking stall holders and the building will be bursting with Christmas goodies, gifts, mulled wine, music and general cheer.

But as with all these things it’s a joint effort and we really need your help with the following:
1. Prizes for the draw… the £3 entry ticket will also be a prize draw ticket. Any donations of prizes, big or small, will be gratefully received.

2. Ticket sales… there will be a prize (and no doubt a handshake in assembly) for the child / family who sells the most tickets. Tickets will be available from the school office plus we need volunteers to sell tickets in Compass Lobby at school pick-up times (3.30-4.30pm) before the event… any tickets you sell can be added to your own family ticket sales count! 

3. Help on the night… we need volunteers from 6.00 pm on the 6th December to man the door, help serve drinks and tidy up at the end (it should be over by 9.00 pm). If we have enough helpers, everyone will have a chance to mooch around the stalls as well. 

4. School decorations… we need some volunteers to help decorate two Christmas trees and the school lobby on the afternoon of Friday 30th November. Red wine and mince pies will be provided to get us in the mood.

5. Present wrapping… nothing to do with the fayre, but we are once again hoping to tempt Santa to visit the pre-prep children during the last week of term. His elves are working 24-7 right up until the 24th and they are refusing all free-lance gift wrapping jobs. You can wrap from home in your own time or at school on Friday 30th.
We will be meeting in the Drawing Room at 6.00 pm on Tuesday 20th November to pin all this down, please come along if you can, or drop me a line if you would like to help but can’t make it on the 20th. carolkrosnar@btinternet.com
Thank you!

Tickets are now on sale from Megan for this wonderful festive event @ £3.00 each
Sunninghill’s Got Talent, Friday 7th December 7 – 9.00 pm
The auditions have been held and the selected acts have been rehearsing ready for the big night!  Tickets are now on sale @ £3.00 each available from Megan.  
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Refreshments available to purchase on the night.  Proceeds from the night are being donated to Activate.
Children in Need
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This year, Pupil Voice have decided they would like Sunninghill to raise £1,000 for Children in Need on Friday 16th November.
We would like every child and member of staff to bring in £5.00.

This will entitle them to wear home clothes – spotty theme, in line with Children in Need; enter a heads and tails competition in assembly (with prizes); hot chocolate at break time; join in a huge game of musical chairs and select a free present from the Great Sunninghill Swap Shop.

In addition, we would like every child to bring in an unwanted game/toy/item of clothing/good quality trainers/sweets, etc to put in the Swap Shop.

We would love everyone to take part so we can reach our target of £1,000 !!

Mrs Thorpe

Sunninghill WiFi approved 
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At Sunninghill we take your child’s safety seriously and we are pleased to say our internet provision has been independently approved. Our service meets the stringent filtering standards and excludes unwanted web, pages known by the Internet Watch Foundation to be unsafe for children. 

Friendly WiFi is a worldwide government-initiated safe certification standard for WiFi. 

www.friendlywifi.com
Mrs Sewed

Sports News
Football
Team:
U12/13 v The Park
Date: 
7th November
Venue: 
Away
Result:
1-4 Loss
Sunninghill had to work hard right from the start as the Park placed a lot of pressure on our team. Sunninghill defended very well, trying hard to mark players and cover for each other. Near the end of the first half the Park school managed to score two wonder goals which were just too good. 

In the second half Sunninghill used the wings more when attacking and started to create more chances by cutting in. Gethyn scored a brilliant goal to make it 2-1. Sadly we did not carry this momentum forward and conceded two goals to finish the match 1-4. An excellent performance by many individuals but the team needs to improve their fighting spirit as a team.

Contribution Award: Gabriel who tracked back time and time again to help his team defend. 

Team:
U11/10 v The Park
Date: 
7th November
Venue: 
Away

Result:
5 – 0 Win
A very professional performance by this skilled and determined group of Form 5 and 6 boys saw some excellent “give and go’s” result in some superb team goals courtesy of Gethyn, Will, Theo, Harry and Archie.

The highlight of the game was a scorcher of a goal scored from way outside the left hand side of the box by William S. It was all of 20 metres out and left the keeper with little chance. This wins him the contribution award.

In the second half, the Park School really upped their game and their attacking play deserved a goal.
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Form 8 Responsibilities for the 

Autumn Term

Head Boy

Lawrence 
Head Girl

Verity 

Sports Captains
Amalia & Nathan 

Prefects:

ICT


Lawrence and Olivia
Art


Jessie

M&D


Clara and Lily B
Outdoor Ed

Atlanta and Frida
STEM


Verity and Poppy
Languages

Lea and Amalia
Humanities

Olivia
Eco


Jessie and Verity
Publicity

Clara
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Lydia: secretary@sunninghill.dorset.sch.uk
Mandy: registrar@sunninghill.dorset.sch.uk    
Megan: receptionist@sunninghill.dorset.sch.uk
Hermes Editor: Lydia Hampshire
Contact Details:

South Court, South Walks, Dorchester, DT1 1EB

Tel: 01305 262306

Prep Club Mobile: 07437 891994
Weekly Diary
	WHOLE SCHOOL
	12th
	Anti-Bullying Week

	DIARY OF EVENTS
	13th
	Individual and sibling photos

	 
	 
	U8 & U9 Hockey v Sherborne Prep (H) 2.15 pm

	 
	 
	U8 & U9 Rugby v Sherborne Prep (A) 2.15 pm

	 
	 
	Form 8 'Little Shop of Horrors', Bryanston 4.00 - 7.30 pm

	 
	 
	Form 8 Parents' Evening 4.45 - 7.00 pm

	 
	14th
	U12/13 A Hockey v Knighton House (H) 3.00 pm

	 
	 
	U12/13 B Hockey v Knighton House  (H) 2.15 pm

	 
	 
	U11/10 A Hockey v Knighton House (A) 2.45 pm

	 
	 
	U11/10 B Hockey v Knighton House (A) 2.15 pm

	 
	 
	U13/12 Rugby v Sherborne Prep @ DRC 2.30 pm

	 
	 
	U11 Rugby v Sherborne Prep @ DRC 2.30 pm

	 
	 
	U10 Rugby v Sherborne Prep (H) 2.30 pm

	 
	15th
	Reception - Form 4 Swimming

	 
	16th
	Children In Need - see Hermes for more details

	 
	 
	Food Box Assembly.  All parents welcome

	 
	 
	Parent & Toddler Group

	 
	 
	Form 5 boys on tour to Bath Rugby 2.15 pm

	 
	 
	Form 5 - 8 Sports Afternoon

	 
	 
	7.00 pm Sunninghill Quiz

	 

	LETTERS ON THE PORTAL
	Menu - 12th November

	 
	Music Timetable - Week 9

	 
	Sports Fixtures

	 
	School Diary

	 
	 
	 

	 

	Fledglings                  
	No letters

	Nursery
	No letters

	Reception
	No letters

	Form 1
	No letters

	Form 2
	No letters

	Form 3
	No letters

	Form 4
	No letters

	Form 5
	No letters

	Form 6
	No letters

	Form 7
	No letters

	Form 8
	No letters
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SPS QUIZ NIGHT
Friday16th November

PLEASE REGISTER WITH MEGAN
£10 PER PERSON

(including a fish & chip supper)
BRING YOUR OWN BOTTLE
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